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This year, the Michigan Department of Education (MDE) will be transitioning to new statewide assess-

ments beginning in mid-April.  These new assessments, called the Michigan Student Test of Educational 

Progress (M-STEP), will measure current student knowledge.  In past years, grades 3-8 assessments were 

given in the fall (MEAP) and measured a student’s knowledge from the previous year.   

The M-STEP will assess student learning in Michigan’s standards in mathematics, English language arts 

(ELA), science, and social studies.  This transition is necessary to meet state and federal education guide-

lines regarding assessment and accountability, as well as to ensure that our statewide assessments better 

reflect what students know and are able to do. 

We want your child’s experience to be relaxed, healthy, and stress-free.  Your positive and supportive 

manner and outlook going into these assessments will have a tremendous impact on your child’s experi-

ence, too.   

In order for you to better understand and prepare your child for the new M-STEP, here are some things 

you may like to know: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year, students will experience some new test components in the M-STEP mathematics and ELA as-

sessments that will measure deeper critical thinking skills.  These new test components and items include:  

Constructed response (CR): Students will be asked to produce a grade appropriate written response to 

some test questions to demonstrate a clearer understanding of the content standards being assessed. 

 Classroom Activity (CA) component:  There will be a teacher-led 30-minute scripted lesson that intro-

duces student to the topic of the Performance Task (see below).  This component is NOT SCORED, 

but will help students to have an understanding of the theme being presented in the Performance 

Task.   

 Performance Task (PT) component:  For mathematics and ELA, students will experience a new test 

component that is theme-based and asks them to answer more than one question related 

to a source, or several sources/document(s).  PTs are specifically designed to assess stu-

dents’ depth of content knowledge. 

Information for Defer 3rd, 4th, and 5th Grade student families: 

 The M-STEP is a paper and pencil test. 

 It will be important for students to be present and on time during the testing schedule, however 

there are make-up days built into the testing schedule to provide for students that are absent.   

 Students should get plenty of rest on nights prior to testing, eat a healthy breakfast, and bring a can-

 
 
Grade Assessed 

Content Assessed Assessment Date 

3rd Grade ELA (English, Language 

Arts) 

May  19 , 20 

  Math May 27, 28 

4th Grade ELA April 28, 29 

  Math May 5, 6 

  Science May 7 

5th Grade ELA April  14, 15 

  Math April 21, 22 

  Social Studies April 23 
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PBIS  
Responsibility Pyramid 

 
Please make the Responsibility Pyramid a part of your discussions with your child.  Many of these are expectations at 
school but in the upper grades these are student responsibilities that you can help support each day at home.  Is your 
child showing you their planner?  Is it filled in?  Is your child completing their homework?  Is the homework completion a 
part of their data/leadership binder?  
 
Your support goes a long way! 

 

Responsibility Pyramid 
 

K-Personal Area Neat 
 

           1st - Desk and Locker Organized 
 

2nd - Desk and Locker Organized, DOT 
 

3
rd

 - Desk and Locker Neat, Planner Written, Homework Completed 
 
4

th
 & 5

th
 -   Desk and Locker Neat, Planner Written, Homework Complete, Switch Materials 

 

Reminder -   Students receiving eight or more Responsibility cards (Purple) in a month are not eligible to attend the Re-
ward Party.   
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Momentum!!! 
Let’s keep it going!!!! 

 
During the week of March 23rd parents, students, and teachers had a chance to meet for confer-
ences.  Students shared their data/leadership notebooks as well as a variety of work samples.  
Parents worked with students and teachers to celebrate successes and set new goals for the re-
mainder of the school year.   The partnership between home and school is critical to all learning 
and we appreciate the continued support of the Defer parents. 
 
We have nine very important weeks of school left this school year.  We have much yet to accom-
plish and much yet to learn.  Students and families need to keep the positive momentum they 
have going and to finish the school year STRONG!!!  Students need to continue to read every 
night and complete all homework.   Talk it over with your child – let them know that you have 
high expectations for them and that you will be there to support them every day. 
 
The next nine weeks holds special learning at all grades.  In addition to reading, writing, and 
computing every day here’s just a peak at some of the special learning coming up! 
 

Kindergarten –  Animal Unit in Science, Reading Informational Text 
1st grade – Plant Unit in Science, Writing Stories with strong beginnings, middles, and endings 
2nd grade –  Learning Cursive handwriting,  History unit in Social Studies 
3rd grade -  Mastering times tables, researching and creating a Living Biography Museum 
4th grade – The ins and outs of electricity, Reading unit on non-fiction 
5th grade – The systems of the human body,  Historical Fiction unit in Reading 

Library News    

Spring Break was great – and now that we are back, we have a chance to read all the new books from 

the book fair! A special thank you to Mrs. Coffey and Mrs.  Ozar for once again organizing such a suc-

cessful book fair with our great Defer parents! Lots of new fiction and nonfiction books have been add-

ed to our library collection. 

The new library rotation has started for grades 3-5. Third graders are starting an animal  research pro-

ject; Fourth graders will be creating a 20 Question-style game after researching a topic of their choice; 

and Fifth graders are evaluating websites for authenticity and reliability.  

Mrs. Quinlan, Defer Library Media Specialist   



 4 

Silent Ball Rules!!! 
March PBIS Reward Party 

 
 
The 5th grade staff once again ran what has become a yearly tradition at Defer – the school-wide SILENT 
BALL competition.   The March PBIS Reward Party started in classrooms as all students played a round 
of Silent Ball.  In grades 3, 4, and 5 two finalists from each class continued the competition in the gym.  
Mr. Senska began this competition by introducing the competitors from each class while their class 
wildly cheered them on!  Next the competing students sat on folding chairs in the center of the gym 
while everyone listened to Mr. Senska explain the rules of the game.  Mr. Harris served as the front-
line judge and witnessed many examples of great sportsmanship.   
 
Game on! The competition was exciting from start to finish!  Mr. Senska led the crowd in doing the 
wave as he kept a running commentary of the events as they unfolded in front of the crowd.  After 
some spectacular tosses and catches it came down to two finalists – Ben Domzalski (5th grade) and Jack 
Lynch (4th grade).  In the end Jack won out and Ben was the first to congratulate him!  Good sports-
manship marked this fun party from start to finish!   
 
Jack won the coveted Koosh Ball trophy and belt and enters the Hall of Winners following Doug 
Tengler (‘14), Liam Kaiser (‘13), and Ryan Downey ( ’12).  Congratulations Jack!!! 
 
The competition didn’t end there, however.  As students started to line-up to leave we announced a 
new competition – Teacher SILENT BALL!  The crowd went wild!  Soon all the staff was sitting in a circle 
facing off for the big competition!  The ball whirled back and forth among the competitors and in the 
end Mrs. Osborne won!   
 
But who were the real winners – all the students and staff at Defer!  The Defer Dragons are a mighty 
team that know how to learn together and how to have fun together! 
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Disability Awareness 
4th grade 

 
On March 31st our 4th graders participated in a very unique program.  Students spent the day learning 
about a variety of disabilities and experiencing how they affect you.  4th graders navigated their way 
in wheelchairs, were blindfolded and used a cane to walk around obstacles, saw how difficult reading 
is for a person with dyslexia, and studied how some devices help those with a hearing impairment.  It 
was an incredible learning experience for all of our students. 
 
A special thanks goes out to all the parents – both pass and present – for making this opportunity pos-
sible and to Michelle Kramer who orchestrated the entire volunteer effort.   
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http://www.campinvention.org
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   1 2 3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 

 

 

 

15 16 17 

 

 

School  

Instrumental 

Concert 

18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 

26 27 28 29 

 

 

30   
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 

 

 

2 

3 4 5 

PTO Teacher 

Appreciation 

Lunch 

6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 

 

PTO  Meeting 

In Library 

13 14 

Spring Vocal 

Concert 

15 

 

AM school 

only 

16 

17 18 19 

 

PTO Spring 

Social 

20 21 

 

 

 

22 

Field Day 

23 

24 25 

 

Memorial 

Day 

No School 

26 27 28 29 30 

31       
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2015 Dragon Tails April.pub

 
 

2015 Dragon Tails April.pub

 

2015 Dragon Tails April.pub

  
 Your PTO is working to put 
building blocks in place that will 
enable it to lead effectively on 
your behalf.  These building 
blocks include new organiza-
tional bylaws, a needs survey, a 
slate of future leaders, and initi-
atives that are aimed at growing 
our educational community. 
 
A desire to be your voice, to 
lead strongly, and to support an 
exceptional education for our 
children is driving these initia-
tives but, to reach optimum 
efficiency, we need YOU, for you 
are the foundation of the Defer 
community.   
 
There are three simple things 
we need from you at this mo-
ment.  One, please complete 
the survey you were sent re-
cently.  These results will help 
the PTO direct its efforts, align 
resources accordingly, and in 
keeping with your will.  How 
can we lead for you if we don't 
know your will? 
 

Second, our annual meeting will 
occur on April 14th.  At that 
time, you will have an oppor-
tunity to VOTE for next year's 
slate of PTO leaders, and new 
organizational bylaws. We hope 
you will choose to make your 
voice heard. 
 
Lastly, have FUN!  There is so 
much going on in honor of our 
90th year,  and as the school 
year begins to draw to a 
close.  Please take advantage of 
these wonderful opportunities 
to celebrate, and deepen your 
connection to this fabulous De-
fer community. 

Michele Hodges 

 PTO President 
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Volume 11,Issue 7 
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Dragon 

Tails 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DEFER 

Elementary 

School 

 

2014-2015 

 

Upcoming 

PTO 

Events: 

 

Tuesday, May 12 

PTO Meeting in library 7pm 

 

 

Tuesday, May 19 

90TH Birthday Party & 

Rhubarb Bake off 

 

 

 

 

 

Friday, May 22 

Defer Field Day 

 

 

DRAGON SPEAK: 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=parenting+quotes+inspirational&view=detailv2&&&id=BAA8316B55CE281367766B5C8B827DBB90FC9A14&selectedIndex=25&ccid=LDEUZKsd&simid=608020528991965109&thid=HN.608020528991965109
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Rhubarb Bake-off 

In honor of our 90th Birthday and remembering our roots of being a rhubarb 

farm, please join us in entering our “Rhubarb Bake Off.”  

Individuals, teams, children and/or adults are welcome to enter.  

Please email Holly Ryan (hryan6@yahoo.com) if interested.   

Rhubarb Fun Facts:   http://www.savor-the-rhubarb.com/rhubarb-trivia.html 

 

Save the date: 

Tuesday, May 19th 

on the lawn 

Ice cream, food, entertainment 

Volunteers are needed. Please follow link: 

Www.SignUpGenius.com/go/10C044AEAB22A7FE3-spring1/5804872 

Thank you to the many of you 
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Thank you to those who volunteered for the many 

events Defer has hosted in the past few months. 

From the book fair to the disability workshop and 

everything in between. We really do appreciate you. 

 

Defer is GREAT because of people like you! 

 

THANKS! 

 

Many have asked, 

“How do I sign up for Yahoo blasts from the 

PTO?” 

It’s super simple. 

Send an email request to:   

deferpto-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 

That’s it!! 

George says, 

“Be sure to ‘like’ 

Defer Elementary 

PTO 

on Facebook!” 
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 Thanks 

for the 

Memories… 

 

Vaudeville 

Night 

G.P. Lakeshore 

Barbershop Chorus brought some 

old time tunes 

Defer Red Curtain Singers 

opened the evening 

An elephant and gorilla?? 

Defer Families having fun 

Amazing Acrobats 

Unreal Unicyclists “Ernie”, the 

petrified puppy 

Your hosts 
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